THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF MISSISSAUGA
MISSISSAUGA CYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
TUESDAY, JUNE 11, 2013 - 7:00 PM
COMMITTEE ROOM B

2P Floor, Civic Centre
300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, ON L53B 3C1
Internet Address - http:/www.mississauga.ca

Members Present: Don Stephens (Chair)

Donnie Morris (arrived at 7:10 p.m.)
Dorothy Tomiuk

Irwin Nayer

Krista Lethbridge

Joanne deCloe

Rajendra Singh (arrived at 7:12 p.m.)
Suzanne Doyle

Members Absent: Jeff Wachman
Darrin Wolter

Nimra Alam
Syed Ali

Council Representative: Councillor C. Fonseca (arrived at 7:19 p.m.)



City/Regional Staff Present: Erica Duque, TDM Analyst
Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office
Andy Bate, Supervisor, Traffic Operations
Matthew Sweet, Cycling Technologist
Carmela Radice, Legislative Coordinator, Office of the City Clerk
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CALL TO ORDER —7:09 p.m.

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST - Nil

PRESENTATIONS/DEPUTATIONS - Nii

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED:

1. Administrative Matters:

1.1 Items to be added under “Other Business™ - Nil
1.2 Minutes of Previous Meeting — May 14, 2013

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office requested that Kimberly Hicks,
Communication Advisor was present at the meeting held on May 14, 2013,

Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member requested that Ninth Line be amended to Tenth Line on page
one of the minutes.

Approved (I. Nayer)

2. Ontario Bike Summit Kevnote: The Honorable Glen Murrav, Minister of Transportation
and Minister of Infrastructure

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office suggested that the Committee view
the web link to the Ontario Bike Summit Keynote: The Honorable Glen Murray, Minister
of Transportation and Minister of Infrastructure. Don Stephens, Chair requested that the
video be deferred until the end of the meeting.

3. Communications and Promotions Subcommitiee

Krista Lethbridge, Citizen Member provided a verbal update regarding the
Communications and Promotion Subcommittee Committee indicating that the same
safety messages will be used and displayed in the same locations as last year.
Councillor Fonseca suggested that promoting bicycle safety at all community events is
important. Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office indicated that the
Cyeling office was on Global News speaking about Mississauga Cycling.
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4, Tour de Mississauga Subcommittee Update

Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member provided a verbal update regarding the Tour de
Mississauga regarding sponsorship, a possible cap on registration and the cost of food.
Don Stephens indicated that poster number one was selected for the Tour with some
amendments. Councillor Fonseca inquired about sponsorship. Donnie Morris, Citizen
Member indicated that more sponsorship was being sought.

5. Networlk and Technical Subcommitiee

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member provided a verbal update regarding the Network and
Technical Subcommittee indicating that the preliminary Tour de Mississauga maps have
cyclists riding through each Ward. Don Stephens inquired about the cancellation process
of Ward Rides. Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member indicated that it is posted on the
website, on facebook, a tweet is sent out and an email. Councillor Fonseca suggested that
Peel Regional Police Bike Unit should be present at every Ward Ride.

6. Funding For Active Transportation in the Metrolinx BIG MOVE PLAN

Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member raised concern about funding for Active
Transportation. Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office indicated that the
motion that was brought forward at Council was not passed she further spoke to the pane!l
she sat on at the 2013 Ontario Bike Summit indicating that municipalities need to come
together to advocate for funding through Members of Parliament and Members of
Provincial Parliament. Don Stephens, Chair requested that the matter be deferred to the
next meeting and have Members of the Committee to bring forward their input and ideas
of how the Committee can request funding.

7. Traffic Calming Pilot Project Update

Andy Bate, Supervisor, Traffic Operations provided an update to the Mississauga Cycling
Advisory Committee regarding the Traffic Calming Pilot Project by indicating that the
City is implementing calming features early in the fall. Donnie Morris asked if the City
would be using more roundabouts. Mr. Bate indicated that roundabouts and other
calming features might be used.
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10.

1.

2013 Ontario Bike Summit — May 28® — 20® 2013

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office highlighted the event at the 2013
Ontario Bike Summit to the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee. \

Joint Cvcling Meeting - May 11%, 2013

Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member provided a brief summary of the joint cycling meeting to
the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee highlighting subjects of the event how to
get citizens more active, how to encourage and boost local businesses, creating car free
events and to build more political support.

Road Safety Mississauga Educational and Promotions Subcommittee Meeting

Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member provided an update to the Mississanga Cycling Advisory
Commitice (MCAC) regarding the joint meeting between Road Safety Mississauga and
MCAC highlighting that mutual respect from motorist and cyclists is needed for safety on
the roads and the joint recommendation from that meeting regarding enforcement related
to infraction on the roadways concerning passing on the right and running red lights. He
further indicated that the Road Safety Committee will be purchasing pressure sensitive
stickers and magnets.

RECOMMENDATION
That the Peel Regional Police enforce cycling related infractions such as passing on the

right and running red light.

Received (R. Singh)
MCAC-0035-2013

Miassissauga Cveling Advisory Committee Website Review

Members of the Committee requested that the matter be deferred to the next meeting.

RECOMMENDATION

That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Website Review discussion be
deferred to the next Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee meeting.

Received (Councillor Fonseca)
MCAC-0032-2013
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12.

13.

14.

2013 Mississanea Cyeling Advisory Committee - Calendar of Events

The Mississauga Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed the 2013 Calendar of Events.
MCAC engaged in discussion regarding the cancellation of the Ward 2 Ride, Bike to
Work Day, the Halloween Bike ride, Tour de Mississauga. Matthew Sweet, Cycling
Technologist amended the Ward 5 Rides. Councillor Fonseca inquired about the
feasibility for a Bike Ride at Erinoaks. MCAC indicated that members will look into the
feasibility of a Bike Ride at that Jocation and will get back to the Committee at the next
meeting.

RECOMMENDATION
That the 2013 Mississanga Cycling Advisory Committee Calendar of Events from the
June 11, 2013 meeting be received as amended.

Received (K. Lethbridge)
MCAC-0033-2013

20113 Mississauea Cyeling Advisory Committee Action List

Members of the Committee requested that the matter be deferred to the next meeting.

RECOMMENDATION

That the 2013 Mississanga Cycling Advisory Committee Action List from the June 11,
2013 meeting was deferred to the next Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee
meeting.

Received (D. Morris)
MCAC-0034-2013

Information Items

14.1  OEW Credit River Bridge Class Environmental Assessment Study - Notice of
Filing of the Transportation Environmental Study Report

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office highlighted the key features
of the recommended plan. Don Stephens, Chair inquired about tand
responsibility. Ms. Hayward Gulati indicated that the study speaks to that.
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14.2

Bike Month 2013, Every Ride Counts — Cycling Safety Workshop - June 22, 2013

Members of the Committee spoke in support of the poster for Bike Month 2013,
Every Ride Counts — Cycling Safety Workshop being held on June 22, 2013 at
Bumhamthorpe Community Centre.

RECOMMENDATION
That the following information items be received for information:
{(a) QEW Credit River Bridge Class Environmental Assessment Study - Notice

of Filmg of the Transportation Environmental Study Report
Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to review the letter dated June
3, 2013 regarding the QEW Credit River Bridge Class Environmental
Assessment Study - Notice of Filing of the Transportation Environmental
Study Report.

(b)  Bike Month 2013, Every Ride Counts — Cycling Safety Workshop - June
22,2013
Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to review the posted regarding
Bike Month 2013, Every Ride Counts — Cycling Safety Workshop being
held on June 22, 2013 at Burnhamthorpe Community Centre.

Received (J. deCloe)
MCAC-0036-2013

OTHER BUSINESS

(2)

(b)

(c)

Headcam

Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member inquired if a member of the committee could do a
bike ride using the headcam to post on the website as there are many hidden gems in
the City.

Ontario Cycling

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office indicated that Ontario Cycling is
asking for the Committee to provide information from the website. Members of the
Committee suggested that this matter be deferred to the Communications and
Promotions Subcommittee.

Erinoaks Kids 7
Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office suggested to provide a Safety
Cycling Workshop to the Erinoaks Kids.
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(d) New Bike Maps
Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office spoke about the new 2013
Bikeways and Trails Map and the 2012 Report on the Cycling Plan.

(e) Cycling Handbook :
Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office spoke about the Mississauga
Cyclists Handbook and that it will be produced in five different languages.

H Brampton’s Bike Fest
Erica Duque, TDM Analyst announced the Brampton’s Bike Fest.

ADJOURNMENT- 9:00 p.m.




